INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT 195

Randolph, Minnesota 55065

REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MEETING

July 15, 2013
1)
The Randolph School Board met in regular session on Monday, July 15, 2013, at 7:00 p.m. in the Media Center.  Gary Moorhouse called the meeting to order.  Directors present:  Gary Moorhouse, Sara Taylor, Cory Lorenzen, Garlan Dubbels, Steve Weidner, Jay Otte and Michael Kelley, Superintendent.   Administrators present:  Ben Fisher, Matt Rutledge and Regina Wernimont.  Staff member present:  Kathy Stauffer.  Guest:  Ken Haggerty.

2)       A motion to approve the agenda, with one addition, Mike Haase's resignation 


from his teaching position for the 2013-2014 school year,  was made by 



Cory Lorenzen,  seconded by Sara Taylor.  All members voting in favor.

3)
A motion was made by Jay Otte, seconded by Steve Weidner to approve the following consent agenda items:

3.1)
Minutes of the Regular School Board meeting held June 17, 2013, as presented.

3.2)
June 2013, bills and payroll.


All members voting in favor.

4)
The Board discussed the following school board reorganization items for

2013-2014:

4.1)
School Board Officer Salaries remain as the current salary of $125.00 per 

year.


4.2)
School Board Director Salaries remain as the current salary of $40.00 per 

meeting.
4.3)
Regular School Board Meetings remain as the current 3rd Monday of each 

month at 7:00 p.m. in the Media Center or announced meeting room.

4.4)
School District Legal Counsel remain as the current -


a.  General - James Burkhardt


b.  Sara Ruff and Laura Booth from District 917


c.  Negotiations and Personnel - Knutson, Flynn, Olson & Deans

4.5)
School District Official Newspaper remain as current with the Cannon Falls Beacon.

4.6)
School District Official Bank Depository remain as current with Merchants Bank of Cannon Falls.

4.7)
Financial Investments remain as current with Minnesota School Board Association Asset Fund.

4.8)
Use of Facsimile Signature remain as current.  Annual approval is needed for using facsimile signatures on checks.

4.9)
Compliance Statement Adoption remain as current.  This Compliance Statement is needed to fulfill many mandated reports.


A motion to retain all School Board Reorganization items for 2013-2014 as 
established was made by Cory Lorenzen, seconded by Jay Otte.  All members 
voting 
in favor.

5)
The Board discussed and made a motion on the following fiscal management 

items:


5.1)
Substitute teacher pay to remain as current $120.00 per day (which comes 

out to $15.00 per hour).


5.2)
Mileage Reimbursement to continue at the Federal mileage rate for district 

paid mileage.  Motion was made by Steve Weidner, seconded by Garlan Dubbels.  All members voting in favor.

6)
Member,  Jay Otte, introduced the following resolution and moved its 
adoption:
RESOLUTION APPROVING INTERMEDIATE SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 917'S HEALTH AND SAFETY PROGRAM BUDGET AND AUTHORIZING THE INCLUSION OF A PROPORTIONATE SHARE OF THOSE PROJECTS IN THE DISTRICT'S APPLICATION FOR HEALTH AND SAFETY REVENUE


BE IT RESOLVED by the School Board of Independent School District No. 195, 
State of Minnesota, as follows:

1. The School Board of Intermediate School District 917 has approved a health and safety program budget for its facilities for the 2013-2014 school year in the amount of $22,496.00.  The various components of this program budget are attached as Exhibit A here to and are incorporated herein by reference.  Said budget is hereby approved.

2. Minnesota Statutes, Section 123B.57, Subdivision 1, as amended, provides that if an intermediate school district's health and safety budget is approved by the school boards of each of the intermediate school district's member school districts, each member district may include its proportionate share of the costs of the intermediate school district program in its health and safety revenue application.

3. The proportionate share of the costs of the intermediate school district's health and safety program for each member school district to be included in its application shall be determined by multiplying the total cost of the intermediate school district health and safety program a formula that weights two components equally between the member districts; total net tax capacity and Adjusted Marginal Cost pupil units.  The inclusion of this proportionate share in the district's health and safety revenue application for fiscal year 2014 is hereby approved, subject to approval by the Commissioner of Education.

4. Upon receipt of the proportionate share of health and safety revenue attributable to the intermediate school district program, the district shall promptly pay to the intermediate school district the applicable aid or levy proceeds.

The motion for the adoption of the foregoing resolution was duly seconded by Member Sara Taylor, and, upon vote being taken thereon, the following voted in favor thereof:

Steve Weidner, Sara Taylor, Cory Lorenzen, Jay Otte, Garlan Dubbels, Gary Moorhouse
And the following voted against the same:
None
Whereupon said resolution was declared duly passed and adopted.

7)         Matt Rutledge, Elementary School Principal, reported Kindergarten enrollment is 

            currently at 44 for 2013-2014 and preschool is almost at their capacity with 67

            currently enrolled;  Community Education will be taking a trip to the Twins game 

            on August 1st, and  on August 2nd faculty will have their 2nd session of Learn

            Pad Training.
8)         Ben Fisher, High School Principal, handed out the House/Interior Waiver Form 

            that will be used for the 2013-2014 school year due to students providing their
            own transportation to and from the school house construction program;  we 

            have received confirmation from Inver Hills that Accounting will be added as a 
            Concurrent Enrollment Class for 1st Semester at Randolph School next year; and 
            a new curtain for the stage has been purchased for approximately $7,000.
9)
Regina Wernimont, Business Manager, gave a power point presentation of the four new 2013 Legislative changes:    1.  Change in referendum allowance weighing Randolph resident pupil units - lower referendum allowance.  2.  Location Equity Levy.  3.  Board approved referendum authority.  4.  Tier I Aid on Levy.   Our current Operating Referendum expires in 2015 and with these new legislative changes no election would have to be held because of Board Authority, and property taxes would not be raised.  There will be a resolution at the August School Board Meeting to use the new legislative formula to match the current voter approved levy and to take advantage of the state aid.  A higher levy isn't necessary at this time.  Regina also showed the Board 917's Levy History and gave an ACA update - an announcement was made in July that the Federal Government has delayed large employer reporting to 2015, so all staff 2-year contracts that were put on hold, will now start negotiations.  The teacher contracts will be processed first.
10)
Michael Kelley, Superintendent, updated the Board on Teacher Union negotiations;  new REA Rep for 2013-2014 is Susie Lau;  Fiber Optics in the building should be active by August;  paving and some interior work at the bus garage will start the end of July;  5 doors will be installed in the upper elementary classrooms;  gym floors will start to be refinished this week;  Safari Montage server was installed today;  Septic System update will start in a week;  and Mr. Kelley thanked Interstate Building Supply in Cannon Falls for their donation of the lumber for the dugouts.
11)
The School Board reported on the Finance Committee Meeting held on July 15th.

12)
A motion was made by Garlan Dubbels, seconded by Sara Taylor to accept Kay Willenbring's resignation from her elementary teaching and assistant speech coach positions for 2013-2014.  The Board thanked Kay for her time and work at Randolph School.  All members voting in favor.

13)
A motion was made by Steve Weidner, seconded by Cory Lorenzen to approve the Fall Coaching positions for 2013-2014:


Varsity Football Coach - Chris Stanton


Assistant Football Coaches - Aaron Soule and Mike Schmidt


Junior High Football Coaches - Tony Linbo and TBD


Varsity Volleyball Coach - Lee Moen


Assistant Volleyball Coach - Marie Jacob


9th Grade Volleyball Coach - Marissa Bonde


Junior High Volleyball Coaches - LaRae Ulvenes and Amy Burke


Cheerleading Coach - Melissa Augustine


Junior High One Act Play Advisor - Nicole Prater


All members voting in favor.

14)
A motion was made by Steve Weidner, seconded by Garlan Dubbels to accept Mike Haase's resignation from his science teaching, athletic director, head girls basketball coach, assistant junior high science olympiad coach and junior high football coach positions for 2013-2014.  The Board thanked Mike for all he has done at Randolph School.  All members voting in favor.

15)
Mr. Kelley presented the First Reading of the following new policies:
· 414 - Mandated Reporting of Child Neglect or Physical or Sexual Abuse

· 509 - Enrollment of Non-Resident Students

· 710 - Extracurricular Transportation

· 712 - Video Surveillance Other Than on Buses

16)
A motion was made by Jay Otte, seconded by Cory Lorenzen to approve the revisions to Policy 205 - Open Meetings and Closed Meetings.  All members voting in favor.

17)
A motion was made by Steve Weidner, seconded by Garlan Dubbels to approve the revisions to Policy 406 - Public and Private Personnel Data.  All members voting in favor.

18)
A motion was made by Cory Lorenzen, seconded by Garlan Dubbels to approve the revisions to Policy 413 - Harassment and Violence.  All members voting in favor.

19)
A motion was made by Sara Taylor, seconded by Steve Weidner to approve the revisions to Policy 417 - Chemical Use and Abuse.  All members voting in favor.

20)
A motion was made by Jay Otte, seconded by Garlan Dubbels to approve the revisions to Policy 418 - Drug-Free Workplace/Drug-Free School.  All members voting in favor.

21)
A motion was made by Sara Taylor, seconded by Jay Otte to approve the revisions to Policy 515 - Protection and Privacy of Pupil Records.  All members voting in favor.

22)
A motion was made by Cory Lorenzen, seconded by Garlan Dubbels to approve the revisions to Policy 610 - Field Trips.  All members voting in favor.

23)
A motion was made by Steve Weidner, seconded by Garlan Dubbels to approve the revisions to Policy 709 - Student Transportation Safety.  All members voting in favor.

24)
A motion was made by Steve Weidner, seconded by Garlan Dubbels to adjourn.  All members voting in favor.

Clerk:  Steve Weidner
